RESOLUTION NO. 2546

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF SALISBURY MARYLAND ACCEPTING THE DONATION OF LABOR AND MATERIALS FOR THE BEAUTIFICATION OF WATERSIDE PLAYGROUND.

WHEREAS, The City of Salisbury is interested in improving the City's recreation facilities; and

WHEREAS, Lowe's Companies, Inc. Store No. 424 of Salisbury has selected the City Waterside Playground as the location for their Hero's Project for 2015; and

WHEREAS, the Hero's Project includes the donation of labor and materials at an estimated value of \$3,500 including construction of a new gazebo, picnic tables, landscaping, painting and mulch; and

WHEREAS, Lowe's Companies, Inc. Store No. 424 of Salisbury is requesting approval of the donation to the City; and

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Council of the City of Salisbury, will accept the donation of the Hero's Project labor and materials for the beautification of Waterside Park.

THE ABOVE RESOLUTION was introduced and read and passed at the regular meeting of the Council of the City of Salisbury held on this 14 day of September, 2015 and is to become effective immediately upon adoption.

ATTEST:

Kimberly R. Nichols

CITY CLERK

PRESIDENT! City Council

APPROVED by me this

___, 20

James Ireton, Jr.

MAYOR, City of Salisbury

City of Salisburp

JAMES IRETON, JR.

MAYOR

TOM STEVENSON CITY ADMINISTRATOR

JULIA GLANZ ASSISTANT CITY ADMINISTRATOR





125 NORTH DIVISION STREET SALISBURY, MARYLAND 21801 Tel: 410-548-3170 Fax: 410-548-3107

MICHAEL S. MOULDS, P.E. DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS

Memorandum

To: Tom Stevenson, City Administrator

From: Mike Moulds, Director of Public Works

Date: September 9, 2015

Copy:

Re: Lowe's Hero's Project Waterside Playground Donation Resolution

Attached is a letter from Mr. William Braxton who is the assistant store manager at the Lowes Store in Salisbury. Lowes has selected the Waterside Playground as the location for their Hero's Project for 2015. They would like approval to donate the labor and materials toward beautification of the playground including installation of a new gazebo, picnic tables, landscaping, mulch and paint. It is their desire to start on the project this month.

The Department of Public Works has reviewed the offer from Lowe's and is in support of the project.

We are requesting approval of the attached Resolution accepting the donation from Lowe's Companies, Inc. Store No. 424 of Salisbury. The estimated value of the materials for this project is \$3,500.

Attached is a copy of donation request, along with the proposed Resolution.

Unless you or the Mayor have any questions, we are requesting approval to include this on the September 14th Legislative Session Agenda so that they can start on the project.

Michael Moulds

City of Salisbury, Maryland

Dear Mr. Moulds.

I am a writing this letter on behalf of Lowe's, we have selected the water side playground for our Lowe's Hero's Project for 2015. We will supply all materials and man power to work on the playground. We are hoping to start on the project by the middle of September. We have also donated a 12 foot by 10 foot gazebo that will be constructed on the site.

Here is the list of items that we will work on:

- 1. Painting the existing swing set.
- 2. Weed the area under the swing set and put down new mulch.
- 3. Donate picnic tables(they will be stained)
- 4. Paint the sign by the road.
- 5. Put in new shrubs and flowers on the property.
- 6. Construct the new gazebo.
- 7. Power-wash all play equipment.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions.

Will Braxton

Assistant Store Manager

Lowes Store 424 Salisbury, Maryland